DRAFT

HORNING PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 03 December 2012
At 7pm in St Benet’s Hall
Present: Cllr D Turpin (in the Chair), P Iddon, P Bourke, B Ives, R Storey, District Cllr McGoun and the Clerk, P Fyans.  Two Parishioners were in attendance.

1. Apologies for Absence and accepted: Before apologies were made Cllr Turpin spoke of the very sad passing of Cllr Wilson.  Cllr Wilson was a very enthusiastic Councillor who not only made a hugh contribution to the Council but to the local Community in general.  She would be sadly missed by all.  The Council were unanimous in approving a donation of £30 to the chosen charity instead of flowers at the request of the family.  It was agreed that no formal minutes silence would be held but Cllr Iddon left the Meeting for his own mark of respect for Margaret.  In his absence Cllr Turpin also informed the Meeting of the sudden and tragic shooting of the leader of North Norfolk District Council and his wife.  The Councils condolences were passed to District Cllr McGoun, all NNDC Cllrs and staff.  Cllr Iddon returned where apologies were made and accepted for Cllrs James, Kibler, Moore and Evans.  

2. Declarations of Interest:  None.
3. To approve Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 05 November 12.  Draft Minutes, having been circulated, had the incorrect Asset Management Committee Report included.  This was rectified, unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman. The Minutes of the Finance Meeting held on 24 Oct 12 were also unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman. 

4. Matters arising from the minutes (not elsewhere on the Agenda); 
4.1 (4.1 from minutes dated 05 Nov), The Clerk confirmed he had not received any correspondence back from either Mitchells and Butler or LCP in respect of the letters sent by the Chairman.  The Clerk confirmed that second letters had been sent and still no response from either party had been received.  
4.2 The Meeting was informed that nothing had been received about the possible re-siting of the re-cycling bins to the Ferry Inn car park. 
5.   Correspondence
5.1 PCSO Bennett submitted the following report, 12 calls from the Horning area since the last Meeting, 1 call for administration purposes, 4 reports of rowdy or nuisance behaviour, 2 road related calls, 3 calls for information purposes, 1 report of suspicious circumstances and 1 call for concern of safety.  As a result of these calls there was 1 reported crime, criminal damage to a motor vehicle parked on Petersfield Drive between 22 and 24 Nov.  Cllr Turpin confirmed that this was still ongoing.  In the same period last year there were 2 reported crimes of a theft and a criminal damage.  At a recent Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel Meeting (Cllr Evans attended to represent the Council) 3 new Policing priorities were identified but none affected Horning.
5.2. Jason Hatch, the prospective new tenant of the Ludham Staithe has contacted the Clerk and requested a meeting with representatives of the Council.  Cllrs Turpin and Storey agreed to arrange this meeting and will report back in the New Year.    
5.3. North Norfolk District Council (NNDC) have made available to Parish Councils, Halogen Heaters for loan should any vulnerable Parishioner be in need of assistance with heating. This was noted.
5.4. Parishioner A Seddon has written requesting the Council discuss Street lighting in the Parish.  It was agreed to place this item on the Jan 13 Agenda.
5.5. Parishioner J McKenna has suggested that if NNDC do re-locate the re-cycling bins that this area would be a suitable place for cycle racks if the Council decided to move this item forward.  This was noted.
5.6. Stalham Safer Neighbourhood Team have advised that the next Meeting on 14 Feb 13 at Stalham Town Hall, 6.30 – 7.30pm will be open to the Public.  This was noted.  
5.7. The Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk are holding a public consultation on 18 Dec 12 at 11am reference the precept for 2013/14.  The venue was not included.  This was noted.
5.8. North Walsham Citizen Advice Bureau have requested a donation to support their work.  The Council has regularly supported this Organisation in the past and with Horning residents using their Services 74 times in the year unanimously agreed to donate £75 this year.  
5.9. For information the Broads Authority have advised that they have withdrawn the recent Enforcement Notice placed on the Ferry Inn whilst a Meeting is arranged to try and mediate a solution.  Cllr Iddon agreed to liaise with County Cllr Rice on the matter.

5.10 Norfolk Age Uk have requested the Council make a possible donation to their charity.  The Council unanimously agreed not to donate to this cause.
5.11. Mr M Tinge was disappointed that the Council still had not placed stickers on the green bins requesting no dog waste be placed in them.  Cllr Ives agreed to ensure that these stickers were ordered and placed on the respective bins.  In light of this task of dealing with dog waste Mr Tinge requested the Council consider an increase of 3% to his monthly contract resulting in a payment of £131.63.  Following a short discussion the Council unanimously agreed to this request.  He also requested further updates on the re-cycling bin relocation and if the Parking sub committee had met.  The Clerk agreed to respond to all matters raised.       
6.   Planning;
Report of Planning Sub-Committee meeting held on Wednesday 28th. November 2012.

Councillors Present:




Apologies Received:Mr R Storey

Mr G Evans





Mrs H James

Mr P J Iddon               
The Broads Authority:
6.1 Appeal Against Decision to Refuse PP
6.1a)
Applicant: Horning Pleasurecratf Ltd.

Broadmead, Ferry View Estate, Horning

Appeal raised against refusal to grant PP for replacement dwelling, erection of new boathouse and creation of lagoon with quay heading and boardwalk.

Comment:

HPC Planning Sub-Committee felt Initial application should have been approved and see no reasons to change that view.       

 6.2.  Applications Submitted.
6.2a)
Applicant: Mr A Fysh 



Adjacent to Woodside, School Road, Horning



Non-material amendment to PP BA/2011/0323/Ful to top middle window to be opening for ventilation and exit route, together with top opening toilet window and addition of Cedrel weatherboard or similar cladding on outside.



Comment:

. We consider this application should be approved
6.2b)
Applicant: Mr G Harrison 



Arcadia Moorings, Lower Street, Horning



Non-material amendment to pp BA/2011/0353/FUL to provide additional window in south east elevation; reposition external doors in south east and north east elevations together with a small glazed vision panel to door in north east elevation.
Comment:

We consider this application should be approved.

       6.2c).
   Consultation Details Received – BA Site Specific Policies Development Plan


  Comment: Receipt of consultation details noted and no action required at this point.
North Norfolk District Council:

6.3     Decisions:

6.3a)
      Applicant: NNDC 

Tree Preservation Order 2012 No 7, Land at rear of Cedar Close, Lower Street,   Horning

Decision: Correspondence received dated 23 Nov 12 from NNDC confirmed that having recently reviewed the TPO they consider it is no longer appropriate so have consequently revoked the Order which cancels the TPO TPO/75/0517 dated 08 Nov 12. 

Comment:

Decision noted
       6.4. 
      Applications Submitted:

6.4a)
Applicant: The Church Commissioners

             Tithe Barn, Norwich Road, Horning

Application for change of use from agricultural buildings to form one residential dwelling and the formation of a new vehicular access and driveway.

Comment:

We consider this application should be approved with the caveat that the speed limit along this part of Norwich Road should be reduced from the existing national speed limit to 30mph, prior to completion of works.

. 

7.   Finance: 

Payments – 

Clerks remuneration Nov 12           £302.63 – 20% tax (£60.53)       £242.10
Mileage                                           27 miles @ £0.45                          £12.15
Expenses photo copies 61 @ 10p per copy                                          £6.10    £248.20 

Tinge Inv 11/2012 Litter Picking                                                                         £127.80
CGM Ground Maintenance Nov                                                                           £81.80 
Village Hall Annexe Hire 3 x £15.                                                                         £45.00
C Gilden Inv’s 71, 77 & 54                                                                                    £325.00

SLCC Annual Membership 2013                                                                         £145.00

N Walsham CAB Donation                                                                                    £75.00

Donation to Big C (passing of Cllr Wilson)                                                            £30.00
Receipts
2 more donations towards the new Noticeboard had been received from the Norfolk Yacht Agency (£100) and Mississippi Riverboat (£75).

Community Account as at 23 Nov 2012                                                        £17505.15
Business Saver Account as at 24 Sep 2012                                                   £4080.29.

8.  Report by the Asset Management Committee: Cllr Bourke, Chairman of the Asset Management Committee gave the following report.
8.1. Playing Field.  The train and see-saw has now arrived and has been received very favorably by Parishioners.  It is pointed out that the train is for children and is neither a dog shelter or agility course.  Cllr Bourke has written a report for the Geoffrey Watling Charity enclosing photos and expenditure details which we were obliged to do following their grant.  It was agreed to put matting down either side of the table-tennis table at a cost of £22 + Vat per mat with 4 required.  Mr K Buck will be employed to put these in place.  The Clerk was requested to contact the Councils insurers to increase cover by £3000 to reflect the addition of these items. 
8.2. Memorial Garden for Cllr Wilson. It was agreed that the area alongside the table-tennis now becomes a Memorial Garden for Cllr Wilson.  Having consulted with Mr Wilson he has agreed that he would like to plant a tree in this area, with Cllr Wilson’s sister and brother-in law wishing to erect a plaque.  The Council were in full agreement with these requests.  With offers of plants from Parishioners the Council agreed to cover the cost of any compost and bulbs if required.  Cllr Bourke hoped that all should be in place for the forth coming Spring. 
8.3. Village Green.  Cllr Bourke has thanked Carol Gilden for her efforts on the Green throughout the year.  No work has been able to take place on the slipway as it has been far too wet.

8.4. Cllr Bourke also brought to the attention of the Council a need for a Risk assessment to be carried out on any Christmas Trees erected on their land.  Cllr Iddon confirmed he would carry out this task on the Xmas tree to be erected shortly.
9. To adjourn the Meeting to allow members of the public to speak: The Chairman closed the Meeting at 19.50 to allow each member of the public present an opportunity to speak (5 minutes per person).  The Council was asked if there was any provision for sand bags or access to sand in light of the recent flooding. District Cllr McGoun agreed that she would make enquiries.  The Meeting re-opened at 19.54.
10. To receive feedback from the recent Coastal Forum hosted by North Norfolk District Council.    Cllr Kibler attended this Meeting but was absent from this Meeting to submit a report. It was agreed to place this item on the Jan 13 Agenda.
11. To receive feedback from the Car Parking Sub Committee.  Cllr Iddon gave a Presentation following a recent Meeting of this Sub Committee.  It was unanimously agreed to pass this to County Cllr Rice to explore which options would be viable after consulting with respective Departments.  Any decision if made would only be taken after Parishioners had been offered the opportunity of consultation on the matter.  
12. To discuss the positioning of dog waste bins in the Parish. Cllr Bourke reported that she had spoken to Highways on the matter and any movement to different locations would not be of any financial benefit to the Council.
13. To discuss poor mobile phone reception in the Parish.  Cllr Turpin confirmed he had spoken to Mr N Lamb MP on the matter who was sympathetic but confirmed that it would appear that these mobile phone Companies felt this was not a priority.  The Council had no definite ideas on how to move this matter forward.
14. To Receive District/County Matters.  In the absence of County Cllr Rice there were no County Council matters raised.  District Cllr McGoun reported that NNDC are wanting to dispose of the Waterworks Staithe.  It was confirmed that resident Mr Thompson has shown an interest in the possible purchase of the Staithe.  It was agreed to place this as an Agenda item for the Jan 13 Meeting. District Cllr McGoun expressed her own congratulations to Cllr Bourke for the tremendous efforts made on the children’s play area.
15. Items for the next Agenda.
    Coastal Forum Report
    Waterworks Staithe

    Street Lights in the Parish
16. Date and time of next Meeting: The Meeting of the Parish Council 7pm, 07 Jan 2013, St                  Benets Hall, 
The Meeting closed at 20.10
